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further, a prototype of the tractor proposed to 
be manufactured should be got tested at the 
Tractor Training and Testing Station, Budli. 
The Test report on the performance of the 
tractor has been received. The proposal is now 
being processed further in the light of the test 
report. In the meantime, the Government of 
Punjab has requested that they should be 
allowed to implement the tractor project 
proposed to be set up in the public sector by 
the Government of India with Czech colla-
boration. The position in regard to this project 
is that it is proposed to utilise the spare 
capacity available at the Pin-jore Unit of 
Hindustan Machine Tools Ltd. and at the 
Mining and Allied Machinery Corporation, 
Durgapur to the fullest extent possible for the 
manufacture of tractors in this project. The 
National Industrial Development Corporation 
had been asked to investigate all aspects of 
such a project and prepare a detailed report. 
The report of the NIDC has been received and 
is, at present, being examined. A final 
decision on the Punjab Government's request 
will be taken after the examination of the 
N.I.D.C's report has been completed. 

PRICES OF EQUIPMENT TO BE SUPPLIED TO 
BOKARO STEEL PLANT 

48.   SHRI A. G. KULKARNI: 

SHRI G. R. PATIL: 

SHRI S. B. BOBDEY: 

Will the Minister of STEEL AND HEAVY 
ENGINEERING be pleased to state: 

(a) whether any accord has been reached 
on the prices of equipment to be supplied to 
Bokaro Steel Plant by the Heavy Engineering 
Corporation, Ranchi; 

(b) whether Government have taken any 
steps to encourage the indigenous 
Consultancy Services as existing in the Public 
Sector Plants to design certain items in the 
Bokaro Steel Plants; and 

(c) if so, what are the details? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE 
MINISTRY OF STEEL AND HEAVY 
ENGINEERING (SHRI K. C. PANT): (a) An 
agreement has been reached on the prices for 
supplies from the Heavy Engineering 
Corporation to Bokaro and will be 
communicated to the parties concerned 
shortly. 

(b) and (c) At the time when the Detailed 
Project Report for Bokaro was being 
considered the Central Engineering and 
Design Bureau of HSL was completely 
occupied with the expansion programmes of 
the steel plants of HSL and, therefore, could 
not be associated as Consultants for Bokaro. 
However, Messrs. Dastur and Co. an Indian 
Consultancy Company, which has been 
associated with the Project from its inception, 
were appointed as Indian Consultants for the 
Bokaro Steel Plant. They are responsible for 
preparation of drawings and tender documents 
etc. for such equipment as is either outside the 
scope of U.S.S.R. Suppliers or is not to be 
procured from public sector units in India. 

 


